

The brothers of Alpha Kappa Psi are (left to right)—Front Row: R. Guarini, E. Reilly, C. Corsello, C. Lumbard, R. Snyder, D. Correa. Second Row: J. Daley, T. Moscaliello, J. Gerace, J. Conroy. Third Row: N. Trivisonno, V. Santoro, J. Trufelli, L. Capek, M. Conroy, D. Temple, J. Harold. Back Row: C. Meyer, A. Ponzio, R. Courtney, J. Lynch, E. Kelleher.

Since its founding in May, 1964, the Zeta lota Chapter of Alpha Kappa Psi has distinguished itself at Saint Francis College. Zeta lota combines its business activities with an active social calendar.

During the year, the fraternity held a number of luncheons at The Fisherman's Lounge. The guest speaker at the February luncheon was Robert Tack, Manager of the Brooklyn Branch of I.B.M. These meetings were both interesting and informative and provided the brothers with some insight into the business world.

Zeta lota provided a number of services to the college throughout the year. Some brothers performed clerical work for the various offices on campus. At the beginning of the year, the brothers helped conduct the orientation program for Freshman Day students.

The Alumni Association was also assisted by the Zeta lota brotherhood, who conducted a Phon-A-Thon in order to personally invite various Alumni of the College to the annual dinner party at the International Hotel. The success of this

undertaking was reflected in the number of people who turned out for this affair.

On the social level, the chapter held a dance at the Cotillion Terrace, which was both a social and financial success. The brothers also involved themselves in the Annual Inter-Chapter Touch Football Series. Saint Francis defeated St. John's and Fordham to win the District Championship and claim the trophy.

On December 17, the Annual Formal was held at the Stardust Manor in Brookiyn. This event was the high point of the year's social calendar.

The brothers of Zeta lota were proud to have as their newest brother, Professor James Kohlerman, who was formally inducted as an honorary member of Alpha Kappa Psi in April. Professor Kohlerman has shown a great deal of interest and concern for the fraternity by attending all the affairs which the Brothers have sponsored in the past few years.

The brothers joined with other Chapters in the bi-annual regional convention held at the Statler-Hilton Hotel. This affair proved to be profitable both socially and educationally.



The frat brothers patiently await their turn to read the new issue of Playboy.



Poor John Conroy, even his frat brothers won't tell him.